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Monday 9" November 2020
Dear Families,
Re: Coronavirus Update
| frust your family had a restful half term break. As we enter the second half term of the academic
year, | thought it would be useful to write to you with an update about a number of things
pertaining to the management of coronavirus within school.

COVID related absences

Do not send your child to school if they or anyone in their household has symptoms of coronavirus
(high temp, cough or loss of taste/smell). Ensure you notify school of the absence.

Book a test (call 119 or go to https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test).

Your household should isolate for 14 days.

Do not send your child to school if they or anyone in their household is awaiting the results of a
coronavirus test.

Notify the school immediately of the test result — this is especially important if the result is positive.
During school hours, ring the main office. Out of hours (after 4 pm Monday to Friday and at
weekends) email covid@lhs.aspireplus.org.uk.

If the test is negative, the household can end their isolation and your child can return to school.

If the test is positive, the household should remain in isolation and your child should not afttend
school.

COVID related absences do not negatively impact on your child’s attendance. Work will be
provided for any learner who is required to isolate.

You can find our helpful COVID related absences FAQ document here and a useful document
from Public Health on absences here.

Sickness and Diarrhoea

Do not send your child to school if they have sickness and/or diarrhoea. Learners should only return
to school 48 hours after they last had an episode of sickness and/or diarrhoea.

Confirmed Cases of Coronavirus

I wrote to families last month explaining our policy in the event of a confirmed case of coronavirus
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within school. You can find the letter here. The policy in action is proving highly effective in
protecting the health of our learners and their families whilst minimising the impact on too many
learners’ attendance at and learning within school.

New Government Restrictions

You will no doubt be aware that the Prime Minister made a statement on Saturday 315t October
detailing his plans for a second lockdown in England, which commenced on Thursday (5th
November 2020). You can find an overview of the new restrictions here.

The government has announced that schools will remain open during this period and that learners
should continue to attend school as normal.

The school does have robust plans in place in the event the government takes further steps and
decides to partially or fully close schools. You can find details of our tiered opening plans here.

Clinically Extiremely Vulnerable (shielding) children and family members

The government released new advice on those children and family members who are considered
clinically extremely vulnerable at the end of last week. You can read this guidance here.

Anyone who falls into the category of being clinically extremely vulnerable can expect to receive
updated shielding advice via email/letter.

More evidence has emerged that shows there is a very low risk of children becoming very unwell
from COVID-19, even for children with existing health conditions. Most children originally identified
as clinically extremely vulnerable no longer need to follow this advice. Speak to your GP or
specialist clinician if you have not already done so, to understand whether your child should still be
classed as clinically extremely vulnerable.

For those children whose doctors have confirmed they are still clinically extremely vulnerable, they
are advised not to attend school whilst this advice is in place. Please contact me at school and we
will make appropriate arrangements for your child to be able to continue their education at home.

Children who live with someone who is clinically extremely vulnerable, but who are not clinically
exiremely vulnerable themselves, should still attend school.

As ever, if you have any further questions about any of the above then please do not hesitate to
contact me at school.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Michael Potter
Education Welfare Manager

Longdendale High School Spring Street, Hollingworth, Hyde, Cheshire, SK14 8LW Headteacher: Mrs A. Jones
e: admin@lhs.aspireplus.org.uk t: 01457 764006 f: 01457 766483 w: www.longdendalehighschool.org.uk

The

Ac ' The Quality in Careers Standard >3

Initiative



mailto:admin@lhs.aspireplus.org.uk
http://www.longdendalehighschool.org.uk/
https://www.longdendalehighschool.org.uk/application/files/5116/0189/7186/Information_for_Families_-_School_Policy_on_Confirmed_Case.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/new-national-restrictions-from-5-november
https://www.longdendalehighschool.org.uk/application/files/5716/0094/4425/Overview_of_Tiering_Guidance_and_Planning.docx_Website.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19

